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Conflict Minerals Due Diligence Report 2023 
     
  
Honeywell Specialty Chemicals Seelze GmbH is committed to the responsible sourcing of tin, tungsten, 
tantalum, gold, or their derivatives (collectively known as “3TG”) throughout our global supply chain in a 
manner that complies with Regulation (EU) 2017/821 issued by the European Parliament and the Council, 
OECD’s “Due Diligence Guidance for Responsible Supply Chains of Minerals from Conflict-Affected Areas and 
High-Risk Areas” including the standards outlined in the model supply chain policy in Annex II as well as 
disclosure requirements implemented by the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC).  
 
Each year, we undertake reasonable due diligence to determine if any of our products contain 3TG originating 
from conflict-affected and high-risk areas (“CAHRAs”) or the Democratic Republic of Congo and bordering 
countries. Selected 3TG suppliers participate in an annual Conflict Minerals Reporting Template survey 
conducted by Honeywell that asks if they are following ethical practices and using valid sources to procure the 
materials.  
 
Since Regulation (EU) 2017/821 went into effect, Honeywell has carried out regular third-party audits with 
DQS. The consistently excellent results demonstrate our supply chain due diligence regarding metals and our 
management system, risk management, and disclosure of information obligations. All our audit reports related 
to Regulation (EU) 2017/821 including our last one from January 2024 are publicly available and a copy may 
be obtained at https://advancedmaterials.honeywell.com/us/en/seelze/honeywell-seelze/sicherheit-und-
umwelt. 
 
In 2023, we reviewed the supply chain of our tin compounds and assessed our tin supply chain in 
communication with our supplier and all involved smelters. As a result of this due diligence exercise, 
Honeywell has decided to take precautionary action and negotiated with our supplier to remove one smelter 
from our supply chain which showed potential risks. The full report can be found on our website at 
https://advancedmaterials.honeywell.com/us/en/seelze/honeywell-seelze/sicherheit-und-umwelt. 
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